
WINSHAM PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Winsham Parish Council meeting on Friday, 8th August 1986 at 
8.00 p.m.  in the Jubilee Hall. 

Present: Mrs M Loaring (in the Chair),  Mr R M Smart,  Miss E Cleave, 
Mrs M Fowler,  Mr D Woodward,  Mr E Bannen. 

38. Apologies for absence. 

Were received from Mr C Slade, Mr V Chubb and Mr L Fisher (Dist: Cllr.) 
Also Mrs R Rose. 

39. Minutes, 

The minutes of the meeting on llth July 1986 were signed as a true 
record. 

40. Matters arising. 

Ref: Min: 28 - Damage to War Memorial. No estimate received from 
Mr C Slade.                                           

Ref: Min: 28 - Resiting of new Litter Bin. Nothing done by Mr V Chubb. 

Ref: Min: 30 - No.32 Western Way, Winsham. It is reported that Mr Miller 
is proposing to buy the property. 

Ref: Min: 31 - Cemetery Path Fence. No reply from Mr McCallum. This 
matter will be kept in mind. 

Ref: Min: 32 - Lowering swing frames. No estimates received. P H Hardwill 
stated he cannot see his way clear to start the work before 
October 1986. He will be asked to tender for this but not 
the work of installing the Kissing Gate. 

Ref: Min: 33 - Kissing Gate. K D J Slade & Sons have been asked to tender 
for the installation of this and the lowering of the swing 
frames. 

Ref: Min: 34 - Church Clock. Mr Ingram of Bridgwater has been asked to 
look into this matter. 

Ref: Min: 37 - The Clerk has seen Mrs Howers regarding her seeing the 
Definitive Maps of Winsham. 

41. Planning. 

861547 Conversion of Chapel at Court Street, Winsham into a dwelling. 
The Winsham Planning Committee has approved this application. 

860979 Agricultural Workers dwelling at Whatley Lane, Chard. 
No reply received from the District Planning Officer. 

42. Chard Local Plan. 

Mrs Loaring commented briefly on the Plan and read some extracts. A 
Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday, 18th August 1986 to 
discuss the plan fully. 

43. Wall at Right of Cemetery Path Entrance. 
Mrs M Fowler suggested the wall is reasonably safe. 
Mr Woodward said Mr Hudd will make some repairs. It 
was agreed to leave the trees planted by Mr Hudd on 
Parish Council ground but they must not be allowed to 
grow too large. WINSHAM PARISH COUNCIL 



Minutes of the Winsham Parish Council meeting on 8th August 1986 - Cont'd.  

44. Winsham Wander 5. 

This was fixed for 20th September 1986. The usual Committee will meet 
to decide upon a route. 
It was agreed to keep the Winsham Wander as a Village function. 

45. Receipts and Payments, 

Received - Maintenance Grant £247.50p. of which £112.50p. is the Grant 
relating to the Large Recreation Ground. 

Payments - It was approved to pay £112.50p to the Recreation Ground 
Management Committee. See above. It was approved to pay 
the Clerk's Wages of £74.90p. 

It was decided not to make a donation to the Somerset Playing Fields 
Association. 

46. Correspondence. 

Received from: 

Rawlinson and Butler, Solicitors, re: Transfer of Licence at the Bell Inn, 
Winsham. 
CRS Community Programme. This Plan has been discontinued in Somerset. 
Chairman's Meeting. Mrs M Loaring and Mr D Woodward will attend on 
2nd October 1986. 
TRIP. An organisation to look into Public Transport. It was decided not 
to subscribe. 
Somerset County Council Meeting details. Passed to Mr Woodward. 
Somerset Structure Plan. Questionnaires received. A copy handed to each 
Councillor for personal comments. The Plan will be discussed at the 
meeting on the 18th August 1986. 

47. Any other business. 

Mrs Fowler said the Cemetery hedge needs cutting. Also the rubbish bin 
needs emptying. The two items will be on the Agenda for the meeting on 
12th September 1986. 
Mr Bannen has been approached about displaying the Agenda on the Notice 
Board. This will be done in future. 
Street Nameplates - Western Way. One of these has been stolen and the 
other loosened on its fixings. This has been reported to the District 
Council and the Police. 
It was suggested that extracts from the Parish Council meeting minutes 
should be included in the Parish Magazine. This will be discussed at the 
meeting on 12th September 1986. 

The next Parish Council meeting will be on Monday, l8th August 1986. 

 


